## AMERICAN LEGION POST #233 MEMBERSHIP MEETING JUNE 3, 2010

Commander Clen Ward called the meeting to order at 19:04

There was a quorum with 18 members/officers present.

The Adjuctant read the minutes of the May 6, 2010 meeting. Rod Garing said he didn't say what was printed and it will be scratched. (Patty Ocalahan was acting Adjuctant for minute taking). A motion was made by Dick Salzarullo to accept the adjusted minutes of the May 6<sup>th</sup> meeting and seconded by Steve Willis and the minutes were approved.

ADJUCTANT'S REPORT- John Monahan was read in and a motion was made by Dan Wortmann to accept his membership and seconded by Don Mills. Ted Veber was read in as a transfer from Post #400 and Dick Salzarullo motioned to accept the transfer and Patti Ocalahan seconded and both were approved by majority vote. There were 375 paid members for the year 2009-2010 for 93.2% of our membership goal for the year.

3<sup>RD</sup> VICE REPORT- Roy Haverkost reported 3 Project Stay Alive letters were mailed to Thomas Hart and Ronald Parritt, both of Ponte Vedra Beach and John Wood of St. Augustine. Thomas Hart responded and a transfer form was mailed to him. A new member, Tony Ross questioned how the web site hits may be recognized for future use. A motion was made by Don Mills to accept the report, seconded by Patti Ocalahan and the 3<sup>rd</sup> vice report was approved.

HOUSE COMMITTEE- Steve Willis reported \$2000 was donated to the Wounded Warriers. Auxillary to donate a heater for the dishmachine and a new freezer. Dave Jordan's vender provided a price of \$800 for a new stove and that will be purchased. Diane was notified by State of Florida of a new 4.5 cent per bottle of beer and just our Miller Lite sales would be an additional \$1200 per year. Additional liquor prices will be raised also. A motion was made by Patti O to approve the report and seconded by Don Mills and the House Com report was approved.

#### NOMINATIONS OF POST OFFICERS-

Commander- Steve Willis was nominated by Dick Salzarullo and seconded by Patti O.

Don Mills was nominated by Melvin Ard and seconded by Patti O.

1st Vice- Roy Haverkost was nominated by Steve Willis and seconded by Patti O.

2<sup>nd</sup> Vice- Stu Lilly was nominated by Roy Haverkost and seconded by Wilbur Burnette.

3<sup>rd</sup> Vice- Rick Kapaghian was nominated by Roy Haverkost and seconded by Dick Salzarullo.

4<sup>th</sup> Vice- Charlie Walker was nominated by Roy Haverkost and seconded by Stu Lilly.

Finance Officer-Steve Hutchinson was nominated in May

Chaplain- Bob Nagel was nominated at the May Mtg.

Sargeant of Arms- Dan Wortmann was nominated at the May Mtg.

Historian- Rod Garing was nominate at the May Mtg.

Executive Committee- MALCOLM MARVIN was nominated by Steve Willis and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Dick Salzarullo. MELVIN ARD was nominated by Patti O and seconded by Stu Lilly. BILL LEE was nominated by Steve Willis and seconded by Patti O. WILBUR BURNETTE was nominated by Jim Ross and seconded by Steve Willis. STEVE SHEFFIELD was nominated by Jim Ross and seconded by Steve Willis. Jim Durnal was nominated at the May Mtg. Patti O motioned to accept all nominations and to close the nominations, Dan Wortmann seconded and it was approved to close the nominations for the 2010/2011 election year and the Elections would be held on June 16 from 11AM to 6PM with Captain Ski and Dick Salzarullo as election judges. Note: DD214 forms are required by all new officers prior to the swearing in ceremony.

Rick Kapaghian is in sick bay and should be prayed for.

The meeting was adjourned at 19:56

# AMERICAN LEGION POST #233 SIGN-IN SHEET

Date: 3 JUNE 2010

COMMANDER	POST OFFICERS  Clan Wan	
ADJUTANT		
1ST VICE, CDR		
2ND VICE CDR  BLOVICE  FINANCE OFFICER	Toy therebut	
CHAPLAIN	Trap narel	
SARGENT-AT-ARMS	JAM. Wks	
Jan C	EXECUTIVE BOARD  S. A. Will  My	
Jame Due	MEMBERS & GUESTS  DUSTON  Jeann  Jean	
10 mg To	Willin Burnett	
David Ja	Cook p. Sal Zara	27

### American Legion Post #233 Palm Valley, FL 32082

## 3<sup>rd</sup> Vice Commander Report for June 2010

During the month of June, I mailed out three Project Stay Active letters to Thomas Hart, and Ronald Perritt both of Ponte Vedra and John Wood of Saint Augustine. Thomas Hart responded and a Transfer Request form was mailed to him. He will be transferring membership from Pennsylvania Post #134.

On June 13<sup>th</sup> Captain Ski and his Team held another successful Fish Fry. American Flags were distributed to those patrons who purchased a meal. This was done as a way of commemorating Flag Day on June 14<sup>th</sup>. Although the temperatures were probably in the triple digits under the cooking tent we were able to turn out 65 dinners for the day. Thank you to all the volunteers who helped out. New flags were also placed at the Post entrance sign and at the 12 Memorial Markers in the front parking lot by the flagpole.

During the month of June I contributed 12.5 hours of volunteer time.

Since this is my last report as 3<sup>rd</sup> Vice Commander I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their support during this past term and also to thank everyone in advance for their continued support in my upcoming term as 1<sup>st</sup> Vice Commander.

For God and Country Roy Havekost, 3<sup>rd</sup> Vice Commander Vicecomm3@al233fl.org